ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
TUESDAY, MAY 17, 2016
7TH DAY APRIL ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on May 17, 2016 in the Courthouse
at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

At the recommendation of Debra Wohlers, Executive Director for the Adair County SB40
Developmental Disability Board, Commissioner Adams moved to reappoint Don Crosby,
Valerie Johnson and Tyson Treasure to the Adair County SB40 Developmental Disability
Board. Commissioner Thompson seconded the motion with all in favor. Mrs. Wohlers
said that all three had carried out their duties conscientiously and commendably and
consistently demonstrated their commitment to the mission of serving persons with
developmental disabilities. Their terms will commence 7-1-16 and expire 7-1-19.

The Commission met with Terry Mack and Ross Fortney concerning the condition of
Twin Oaks Lane. Also present for the discussion was Jeff Brawner and Adair County
Road and Bridge Supervisor, Isaiah Curtis. Mr. Mack said he had collected $1400 from
seven different land owners to purchase rock for Twin Oaks. The 100 ton of rock was
spread by the Road and Bridge Department. That amount didn’t go very far, but it would
have if the road had been properly crowned first. He said they just gave the rock away
and felt he couldn’t go back to ask the land owners for more rock money. Mr. Mack said
now there was more traffic on rural roads and it was traveling faster than in the past. This
also included trash trucks, school buses and the Amish. He said we lost our rock due to
the road not being crowned.

Mr. Curtis stated that the driver delivering the rock had been instructed to contact the
property owner, or the designee if several have purchased, before it was delivered.

Mr. Fortney and Mr. Mack both stated that never happened. Mr. Fortney felt it was a
breakdown on the County’s end. Mr. Curtis said there may have been a breakdown in
communication, but the driver should have contacted them. Mr. Curtis said the road could
still be taken care of without losing much of the rock. He did not feel the rock had been
lost. Mr. Fortney and Mr. Mack did not agree. Much of the rock was still there but down
below the surface.

Mr. Curtis had mentioned earlier the Road and Bridge Department should have brought in
the lips on the road before it was rocked. Mr. Fortney asked him for an example of where
that had been done so he could see it. Mr. Curtis noted several places in Macon, Missouri,
and only a few in Adair County.

Mr. Mack asked what the suggestion would be for the future. Do we put the responsibility
on the shoulders of the County to take care of the road? Mr. Curtis said if you buy the
rock, the driver should contact the property owner before delivery. Mr. Fortney thought it
should be the responsibility of the Road and Bridge Supervisor. Mr. Curtis said he
couldn’t believe the driver had not contacted them. He also said he could not be
everywhere and delegated responsibilities to eight different people. Mr. Fortney again
stated that Mr. Curtis should be the one in charge and felt the situation had been handled
wrong. Mr. Brawner then added, that the driver always called him before any rock
deliveries.
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